
 EXHIBIT B  

 

Commissioners 
 

 David Barringer, Chair 
Brendan P. Watkins 

Margo Norton 
James Ofsink 

Dr. Mark Wubbold 
 

May 15, 2018 
   
  
 
 

       Board of Commissioners 
Dunthorpe-Riverdale Sewer Service District No. 1 
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd 
Portland, Oregon 97214 
 
RE:  2018-19 Approved Budget 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
The Tax Supervising and Conservation Commission has completed its review and 
consideration of the 2018-19 Approved Budget for Dunthorpe-Riverdale Sewer 
Service District No. 1.  
 
The budget was submitted timely on May 7, 2018. The Commission met today and 
certified by a majority vote that it had no objections or recommendations to make 
with respect to the budget. Estimates were judged to be reasonable for the purposes 
shown and the document was found to be in substantial compliance with Local 
Budget Law.   
 
The budget estimates and levy amounts, as shown in the approved budget, were 
as follows:   
   General Fund Appropriated;  $      1,400,000  
    Portion Unappropriated                 $         278,000 

 
 

Annual Assessment;      $ 1,560 
 
 

Please file a complete copy of the Adopted Budget with the Commission no later 
than July 15, 2018. If extra time is needed for filing the adopted budget please 
request an extension in writing. 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve your district.  
 
 
Yours truly, 
TAX SUPERVISING & CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
 

 
 

                      Craig Gibons 
Executive Director 
 
 
Attachment 
     Adopted Budget Checklist 


